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Discovery Bay Corvette Club Executive Board 2024 

Officers 

 

President  Shari Peck       925-784-0120     sharipeck12@gmail.com  

Vice President Tim Denham      925-516-6546     KrowlDenham@msn.com  

Treasurer  Lisa Williams       925-550-0373      Lisawilliams89@rocketmail.com 

Secretary  Bill Montgomery      925-462-3674     billmont2@comcast.net 

Events  Karen Murphy      925-240-5570     karenmurphy5232@att.net 

Publications  Laura Hardt       925-234-8430        corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 

WSCC Rep.  Open 

Public Relations    Lisa Walker        925-240-8040      thelaw88@hotmail.com 

Quartermaster Nancy O’Brien      925-634-2634     nancy.smith.obrien@gmail.com  

Member-at-Large Dave Peck                      925-784-8734     deltaflyer62@gmail.com  

Webmaster   Ralph Cernera      408-858-8232      rcernera@att.net 

 

Appointed Positions 

Sunshine Person Diana Cernera  408-859-3594 dicernera@att.net 

NCM Ambassador Dave Gatt  925- 513-1605 dgatt@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

 

Meeting Schedule:  First Thursday of each 

month, except when otherwise noted. 

Location:   Discovery Bay Yacht Club 

Board Meeting:   6:30 PM 

General Meeting:   Meeting 7:30 PM 

All members are urged to attend the meetings and guests are always welcome! 

Mailing address:  PO Box 1158, Discovery Bay, CA 94505-1158 

www.discoverybaycorvettelub.com 

Next Meeting: August 13th, 2024 
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At Abel Chevrolet Buick Co., their entire team works together to provide you with the ultimate shopping     
experience. They are there to exceed your expectations, deliver the best service possible, and make your car 
shopping fun again. Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. is your trusted Chevrolet and Buick dealership in Rio Vista, CA 
and the reason why loyal customers keep coming back. From the time you enter their showroom, you can 
expect to be treated like family, each and every visit.  They are dedicated to providing exceptional customer 
service and being an integral part of the community.  

Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. 
www.abelgm.com 
280 N Front Street              
Rio Vista CA 94571 US  
Sales: (707)507-5052 
Service: (707) 507-5061 

Founded in 1935, Abel Chevrolet-Buick has been 
providing excellent customer satisfaction to Rio Vista 
and all of Northern California for over 80+ years! 
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DBCC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES/ORDER OF BUSINESS DATE: 6-6-2024   
Call to Order:  – Call to Order – Time: 7:36 P.M. by Shari Peck at the Discovery Bay Yacht Club, Bilge Room 35 
Members present. 0 Guests present.   
President’s Report (Shari Peck ):  *Shari started the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a   
moment of silence for the passing of Bob Anderson, a founder of the DBCC. *There are still some spots left in 
the upcoming Mystery Run this coming weekend.  
Vice President’s Report (Tim Denham) *There will not be a July meeting. *Lisa Williams has some friends 
that are interested in joining the Club. *On June 11th, there is a WSCC meeting.  
Treasurer’s Report (Lisa Williams) : *Lisa reported the amount of money in the account – (See BOD minutes 
for amount). *Lisa reported income at $495 for last month. *Lisa reported expenses at $1,270.65 for the last 
month. (for rent, insurance and party). *It was reported that Abel Chevrolet donated $1,500 to the DBCC.  
Secretary’s Report (Bill Montgomery): *There was a call for approval of the prior month’s meeting minutes 
from the April 4th meeting (see April Newsletter). Motion to approve made by Mary Hodel and seconded by 
Dave Gatt. Everyone was in favor. No one opposed. Motion approved and carried. Minutes passed as       
published. In addition to the approval of the April meeting minutes, simultaneously there was a vote to     
approve the May 5th meeting minutes. Both minutes motions were  approved and carried. *Be sure to sign 
the sign-up sheet.  
Events Report (Karen Murphy): Run plans for 2024: June: Presidents Mystery Run, June 8th . Dave asked for 
reservations/checks for the Mystery Run. Several spaces remain available. Cars and Coffee is June 15th at 
8am at the Marina. July: 35th DBCC Anniversary event: Date is July 14th, time to be 1:00pm. Location to be 
at Jack and Amy’s house in Livermore. Ralph and Diana are leading. (see old business section below) August: 
August 29th to 31st, 2024 – NCM 30th Anniversary Celebration and Caravan, Bowling Green, Kentucky.     
Caravan from Northern California (Pacific Central Caravan) is Aug. 21st to Aug. 28th. Details at: https://
www.corvettemuseum.org/caravan/. On Aug. 15-17: Mecum Auction Monterey (anyone want to drive 
across the block?) December: Christmas Luncheon, December 8th. Location and time: The Sugar Barge     
restaurant on Bethel Island is being considered. Details to follow. (small committee formed, Lisa W, Lisa W 
and Laura) Other: Sonoma trip – Walker’s to led. Also considering the Railroad Park Resort  overnight in  
Dunsmuir. Railroad Hill – Lunch run being considered. Campos or Hannah Nicole “car show” is a possibility. 
Kennedy Gold Mine – Jackson is a possibility. Angels Camp Museum is a possible run. Railtown 1897 in    
Jamestown is a possible run, and Mokelumne Hill lunch run. Also mentioned is a run to Canepa’s in Scott’s 
Valley (Tim may take the lead on this) and Nicholini Winery in Napa.   
Public Relations Report (Lisa Walker): (not present and no report)  
Quarter Master Report (Nancy O’Brien): (not present - but Ralph and Diana reported) *There are new shirt 
designs for the 35th Anniversary Party. Ralph showed the design. The graphic designer was a friend of Laurie 
Nadelman. Design looks great. Price to be in the $30 range. No colors determined yet. Waiting for Nancy to 
return.  
Webmaster Report (Ralph Cernera): *No new website information. *35th Anniversary Party – July 14 at Jack 
and Amy Pera’s home. Invitations going out next week. The cutoff to RSVP to Diana Cernera is June 14th. *
(Editors note: an important vote occurred at the May 5th, 2024 General Meeting that was inadvertently 
omitted from the 5/5/24 General Meeting Minutes. That vote was to approve $1,250 to subsidize the 35th 
Anniversary Party. The motions was made by Mary H, and seconded by Jerry Hardt. The vote was a         
unanimous YES, and the motion was approved and carried.)  
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Publication’s Report (Laura Hardt): *Be sure to send Laura your photos of Club events. *Laura would like   
photos of Bob Anderson to include in the upcoming DiscoVette.  
*Laura’s email is: corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com.  
WSCC Report (OPEN): *No Report.  
Sunshine Report (Diana Cernera): *Snacks for the June meeting were by: Debbie Gatt. Snacks for the next 
meeting (in August) will be Trudy. *Diana announced the June and July birthdays. *Karen fell just before the 
Pismo Beach run, but she is doing well now. *Lee spoke about the Pismo Beach run and how fun it was to 
get members together for this event. *Marilyn went through more surgeries. Our continued thoughts and 
prayers for her. *(see further Sunshine details in the May DiscoVette)  
NCM Ambassador Report (Dave Gatt): *There is one last factory cycle for 2024. *September 9th is the start 
of the 2025 production cycle. *Several new colors are coming out, and several are being discontinued. *The 
Z07 package is not currently available. *There is a recall of many 2024 models due to a seat belt retractor 
problem. Some C8’s are not leaving the factory until this is corrected. *There is such a thing as a COPO C8 
Corvette. They are making 50 of them in 2025 but can’t be delivered to California.  
Board Member at Large Report (Dave Peck):  *No Report.  
Old Business: *Regarding the 2024 NCM Caravan: Registration is still open but commitments need to be 
made by the end of June. For more information, go to https://www.corvettecaravan.com/ca-northern/ and 
register with the NCM Caravan and then notify Don Herzer, Pacific Central Captain 
(corvdon@wsccpubs.net). If you are not doing the Caravan portion of the NCM Anniversary Event, you still 
have time to sign up with the NCM to attend the 3-day event in Bowling Green. Be sure to let Bill and Diana 
know you are going to the NCM but not doing the Caravan event because we are making Club T-shirts for all 
that attend from DBCC. It was also just announced that the factory tours will open for the week of the NCM 
30th Anniversary event. Registration for the 3 key days at the event (Wednesday, Thursday and Friday) have 
already filled up. Keep checking back for possible cancellations. Don also has sent out an email to those     
going about getting your car ready for the trip. His email was dated 3/16/24. See updated and new agenda 
of the 30th Anniversary event at the NCM on the NCM website. Much more detail is now provided. The only 
unknown is the artist for the concert the last evening of the event.  
New Business: **No meeting in July  
Close: *50/50 Raffle: Won by Craig Daley. ($75 pot) split 50/50, so Craig got $37.50. The other half goes to 
the Club account to help fund social events.  
*Motion to close by Tim D., 2nd by Patti B. The motion was approved and carried.  
*Meeting adjourned by Shari Peck at 8:16 pm.  
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Hello DBCC Members, 
 
For those who may not have read my emails back in June, I felt it appropriate to reiterate my email about 
Bob Anderson’s passing on May 30th. As one of our founding members, Bob was always  willing to give you 
an opinion on the club and how it was progressing; always with an eye on preserving the past. A multiple 
term past president, he was instrumental in assisting the board with By-laws and Standing Rules changes,  
assuring any revisions reflected the spirt of the clubs’ original intentions. His help, guidance and perspective 
will be deeply missed. 
 
On June 17th, we experienced another tragic loss of Marilyn Allen. She was a huge supporter of the club and 
always was one of the first to volunteer or lead the committee for our big events and always had great ideas 
to make the event festive. She will also be deeply missed by all. 
 
On Wednesday, July 24th, Roeland DeSterke passed away in his sleep. Karen is holding it together well as can 
be expected. In the two years since they joined the club, Roeland and Karen became very active members 
and good friends. Roeland was always fun and had such a great outlook on life. Roeland was taken way too 
soon from his family and friends, and I will deeply miss his infectious smile and friendly personality. My   
prayers go out to Karen and her family. 
 
Karen has asked that I let the club know they are invited to his Celebration of Life Service, it will be held on 
Saturday August 24th at 11:30am at Roeland's father church. It's Immanuel Christian Reform Church 517   
Orange Avenue Ripon, CA 95366 (209) 599-6163. Please let Karen know by texting her at (925) 813-8618 if 
you are planning on attending, because they will be serving a light lunch following the service and they need 
to know how much food to prepare. If you are not able to attend, she understands, but asks that you say a 
prayer for the family and friends that will be attending. 
 
On a lighter note, we had a fantastic time on the Presidents Mystery Run on June 8th and ended up at      
Morgan’s on Main in Woodland. The weather was perfect, and we had the whole back patio to ourselves. 
The buffet of fried ravioli appetizers and house made potato chips were a big hit along with the burger bar 
and chicken wrap sandwiches. We had a fun “Guess Where We Are Going” game, with all the co-pilots       
texting me for a prize of two cocktails when we arrived. I had some very good guesses, but the quickest 
“Googler” ended up being Kathy Zechmeister. Dave had a fun trivia game about landmarks that we all saw on 
the way to the restaurant and threw in a couple of Corvette trivia questions as well. The Brunetto’s and   
Cernera’s were the big winners and received a fun bag o’goodies. 
 
The 35th Anniversary party was a great success. Thank you, Jack and Amy Pera, for allowing the club to have 
the party at your home. Also, a huge thank you to Ralph and Diana Cernera for all their hard work in 
organizing this event and all the details that led up to a very memorable occasion. Also, a big shout out to 
those who helped set up the party, of course Jack and Amy and the Cernera’s, but also to Tim and Karen 
Denham, Ed and Nancy O’Brien, Rick Williams, Dave and me. Thank you to Wes Cernera and his girlfriend  
Sarah for being awesome bartenders and creating the Shari special, it was delicious and packed a pleasant  
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punch. Cherly Flebut and Charlie Wheeler did a fantastic job of the ice breaker game with the winner being 
the one who couldn’t figure out the name on their back. The winner of that game was Kathy Pimentel. Cheryl 
also had two fun trivia games a music trivia and a Corvette trivia, with Lee Brandt and his girlfriend June   
winning those games. 
 
At the party, I acknowledged all past presidents that attended as well as the founding “mothers” of the club, 
Sue Anderson and Bernie Realph. Lowell Onstad gave a heartfelt and extremely touching tribute about his 
best friend Bob Anderson, that had us all in tears. Thank you, Lowell. 
Don’t forget our next General Meeting is Tuesday, August 13th @ 7:30pm in the Bilge Room. The yacht club 
will be having Taco Tuesday and we have been invited to take part. 
 
Cheers! Shari 
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Vice President - Timothy L. Denham  

Updates – August 2024   

 Hello DBCC Members:  

 July has been a good month for our club. We have had good runs and events this year and July has           

continued the fun! Our 35th Anniversary Celebration was fun, successful and well attended by our members 

and some of our new members.   

 We currently have five new prospective members. As an example for a probationary member and to receive 

your badge and be voted into the club as a regular member like Steve Blaz, is to come to our General 

Meetings and attend a run…Steve came to the 35th Anniversary party which considered a run and he         

received his badge at the party (congratulations). Please give a warm welcome to our new members.  

 At the 35th Anniversary Celebration we honored our Membership Milestones for the years they have been 

in the DBCC. The Membership Milestones are 5, 10, 15, 20, 25, 30, & 35 years in the club. We passed out 

Certificates to the members who have met one of these Milestones. Some of the members that were not at 

the 35th Anniversary Celebration will receive the Certificates at the General Meeting. Some Members will 

receive a new Name Badge or Stars placed on their badge according to the Bylaws.   

 A list of Members Milestones is attached to this article. It is updated Annually as of January 1st each year.  

 I want to give a big Thank you to Amy & Jack Pera for hosting the 35th Anniversary Celebration at their 

home in Livermore. What a Fantastic place to have a party and have so many members attend. I also want 

to give a big Thank You to Diana & Ralph Cernera for their tireless effort to make sure everything was done 

in a timely manner and leading the team of volunteers to make things for the party purchased and the set 

up for the event was completed for the event. Without all of the volunteers setting up tables, chairs, popup 

tents, the bar, coolers with ice, etc. made this Celebration a success…Again Thank you to all of the              

Volunteers and to all of the members who attended the event.   

 WSSC Update:  

 WSCC had a successful event they called a Day in Murphy’s. General meetings this year will be: August 15, 

2024, and November 9, 2024. More information from the General Meeting and the events will be provided 

soon.   

 Anyone that would like to be on the DBCC Board, we need a Representative for WSCC. Please let a Board 

member know that you would like to take on this position.  

  

See you at the August Meeting!   

Safe Travels...Keep it under a 100…  

 

Timothy L. Denham  

Vice President, Discovery Bay Corvette Club (DBCC)  

tldenham@eraenergy.com     
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Bob and Sue moved to Discovery Bay in 1974.  

Bob and Ron Allen started Docks and Decks and spent more than 30 years making people happy.  

Bob liked to cruise around Discovery Bay checking out things, Sometimes he might find a garage door open 
with a friend offering him a free beer. Sometimes he ended up with a new job. 

Bob knew just about everybody in Discovery Bay in the early years, hence the Moniker Mayor, even though 
there was no such position. 

Bob was also a minister. He performed the wedding of both of my daughters, Bernie’s daughter and many 
more. 

Bob was also one of the Founders of our Discovery Bay Corvettes which we just celebrated our 35th           
anniversary. 

Joanne and I met Bob and Sue in the late 80’s thru our friends, Dick and Bernie Realph. Our friendship 
evolved over the years into a strong friendship. We took a lot of golfing vacations together covering Oregon, 
California, Arizona and dinners at each others houses. 

Bob loved food and loved to cook. If you ever listened to him describe what he 
was cooking or was about to cook, you could almost taste it without actually    
eating it. Of course, cooking came with a big mess, but thank God he had Sue to 
clean it up. 

One of the fun things that we would kid about was that he was Air Force and I was Navy. I told him about the 
time I was riding on a greyhound bus, there was an Air Force guy sitting in front of me with a lady sitting 
next to him. She leaned over and asked him politely if he was the alternate bus driver. He came back at me 
that when he met Sue she had come to the dance with a sailor but went home with the Air Force! 

Bob was a true friend and my best friend and will be missed. 

Rest in Peace my Friend! 

 



11  



12  



13  

7/20/24 
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5/31/24—6/2/24 
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6/8/24 
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Events - Karen Murphy 
Hello DBCC Members, 

The summer is moving super fast and hopefully so are your Corvettes. 

Sean and I escaped some of the heat July 4th week by going to Point 

Arena. In Point Arena the temperatures never got above 75 degrees. 

Point Arena is on the Mendocino Coast. We went to an animal sanctuary 

and I fed a giraffe.  

The club has been busy with our 35th Anniversary Party hosted by the 

Pera’s and organized by an amazing committee of volunteers led by 

Ralph and Diana.  

On the 3rd Saturday of each month the Corvette Corral is popular. The July event was so busy Sean and I 

could not get all the Corvettes in one area. I think I counted over 30! 

August: 

Bowling is setup for August 17th. Kirk Walker is the leader. Please reference the calendar or my previous 

email. We need a headcount before Aug. 1 

Our group going to the NCM will be leaving Aug. 21 and returning on various dates.  

September is OPEN for a run. Anyone want to lead something? We have not gone to the Copper Valley, 

Murphys or Angels Camp for some time. If you can lead a run, please contact me ASAP and we will make 

something happen. I did notice that there will be an event in Rio Vista on Sept. 14th (Wings and Wheels). It is 

from 9-2. https://www.riovistacity.com/publicworks/page/airport-day 

October:  

Corvettes of Lodi will be having their Corvette Fest at Stama Winery October 12. If interested, please contact 

them directly. This is a car show with prizes! https://www.corvettesoflodi.com/ 

Save the Date: Trunk or Treat Delta Valley Athletic Club, Brentwood. FRIDAY October 25th 5-8pm. RSVP to 

Karenmurphy5232@att.net (leaders: Karen and Sean Murphy). 

Save the Date: Bocce and Lunch details and flyer coming: SUNDAY October 27th. (Leaders: Dave and Shari 

Peck). 

November: OPEN 

December: 

Holiday Lunch at the Sugar Barge, Bethel Island. December 8th. Flyer and details soon. 

 

All ideas welcome. See you at the August meeting. 

Karen Murphy/Events 

(408) 666-9310 Mobile 
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For those of you who knew Gary Schultz, a past member of our club, he recently lost his 13 year long battle 
against cancer.  His wife Genie has reached out to his friends in our club. Information for his Celebration of 
Life is below. 
 
If you plan to attend please RSVP by text to Genie at 925-354- 0745. 
 
Also, please drive your Corvette to the Yacht Club and park in our standard Vette Coral.  
 
In lieu of flowers donate via Pledge to America Cancer Society. 
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Thank You’s to the 35th Anniversary Party Committee! 

 
Our planning for this event began on Sat, March 16th when Ralph and I met with Jack and Amy Pera at 
their home in Livermore. We started talking about the ideas and early planing stages for a large party in 

four months time. It seemed like an endless amount of time, but then all of a sudden we only had two 

weeks to go! Panic was setting in because of how hot the weather had been, however, as it ended up we 

were blessed with a fairly comfortable day.  
 

Thank you Jack and Amy for opening your home to the club! I appreciate all the time and energy you 

spent not only for preparing for this event, but for helping with the setup and tear down. (I hope your 
home is finally back to normal.) At the end of the day after the party, I would have to say it was a really 

fun day!   

 
Thank you Karen Denham for getting out the invitations so quickly once we knew pricing and other misc 

details. Also, thank you for putting together the memory boards for Bob Anderson and Marilyn Allen.  

Much appreciation to Karen and Amy for helping me with the decorating. Amy, your Beach Paradise you 

set up in your backyard made for a lovely setting for dessert and the Milestone presentations. 
 

Huge thank yo to all the physical labor for setup on Saturday: Jack Pera, Ralph Cernera, Tim Denham, 

Dave Peck. Ed O’Brien and Rick Williams! There were a lot of items that were picked up from the DBCC 
shed and from individuals we borrowed pop ups, coolers, umbrellas, tables, etc, and hauled out to 

Livermore. Four pick up trucks full of STUFF!  A thank you to those of you that loaned us your items. 

 
Tear down was efficiently completed on Monday with the same guys. (Excluding Ralph who still works!) 

The ladies that joined me were Amy, Karen and Nancy. Grateful to all of you. 

 

Additional Thank You’s 
 

Shari Peck, President of our club – For kicking off the party with her warm welcome 

Lowell Onstad – Lovely tribute to Bob Anderson, a Founder of our club 
Ed O’Brien – For setting up and running our sound sytem, would have been lost without it 

Nancy O’Brien – For getting the shirts ordered, picked up and distributed JIT! (just in time)    

Susan Jones (past member) – Putting together our trivia games  

Cheryl Fle’but – Overseeing the games  
Wes Cernera/Sara Whatley – Bartenders 

Patti Brunetto – Supplying us with all the memorable past Newsletters 

Sean & Karen Murphy – For organizing and leading the caravan to the Pera’s  
Jack & Amy Pera – For choosing and arranging Emil’s as our caterer 

Jack & Ralph – for hanging all the flags on the arch at the venue entrance 

Lisa & Rick Williams -For ordering, picking up and delivery of veggie trays 
Rich Allen – For supplying many of our prizes (Several to be saved for Xmas prizes) 

My Husband, Ralph – The best helper I am blessed with – From sending out emails, working on the 

design for our shirts, coordinating all the large items needed to pick up, making the invitation, putting 

together our video, picking up ice and cakes, loading and unloading and loading and unloading again all 
the supplies, alcohol etc. that I bought and stored at our house, to be transported to the venue along with 

all the other special touches you did for the party are greatly appreciated! You are the calm to my storm.  

(If I have forgotten to mention anyone, my sincere apologies.)  
 

Last but not least, thanks to all of you for showing up and wearing your anniversary shirts! Your presence 

made it the great day it was. My one and only regret is that we don’t have a group photo of all of us 

dressed alike! Maybe 2029.   - Diana Cernera    
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From The Sunshine Gal – June/July 2024                         
 

Even though it has been two months since our last Newsletter, it has been very busy with the final preparations 

for the 35th Anniversary Party. Thank you Jack and Amy for hosting! 
 

I would like to thank all of you who showed up wearing your anniversary shirts and supported our club. It was 

great to look out over the crowd and see people having fun. (At least I hope so!) We will do it again in 2029 for 

our 40th! We are sorry to have missed the Parkers, The Brett’s, Lance Austin and Lisa Williams. 
 

On Saturday, July 20th, we had the honor of celebrating Bob Anderson’s life. Bob was one of our club founders 

and played a significant role in our club for 35 years! He will be missed and forever a part of DBCC. Thank you 

Sue, your Daughter Tracy, and Son Steven for a lovely tribute to Bob. Love you, Bob! 
 

Sadly, we lost another member of our club. Marilyn Allen passed away on 6/17/24. Marilyn also played a big 

role in our club. Along with being being a past club secretary she was also a sunshine person. But, her huge 

talent was designing, decorating, planning party themes and entertaining! She will be missed for sure. 

Marilyn’s Celebration of Life will be open to DBCC members and will be held at the Yacht Club on Sept. 22nd. 

Time has not been set, but will be early afternoon. 
 

Sadly, Kathy Pimentel also lost her younger Sister, Pat in June. 
 

Our condolences to you all. Our thoughts and prayers are with you. 

                  The Anderson family 

                  The Allen family 

                  The Pimentel Family   

Your friends from DBCC are very sorry for your loss. 

 

Another member/friend Lance Austin hurt his back the day before our big party.  Two weeks later and he is still 

unable to return to work. He has been stretching, many massages, using Ten’s units, chiropractor visits and 

acupuncture treatments.  Hoping for recovery soon. 

 

A very exciting event coming up in August is our caravan to Bowling Green, Kentucky! This is really an 

awesome trip. It is only my 2nd time (it is only every 5 years) but, I can’t talk highly enough about it.  We have 

around 9 cars going from our club, and will be meeting up with so many other Corvettes from around the 

country. 

 

Now, to get to some more joyous news, I would like to thank Laura Hardt for all the time and love she puts into 

our Newsletters each month. She is always at the mercy of the other board members to get their articles to her 

before she can even begin to layout her end product. Endless time and energy is spent during her precious time 

off from job.  Thank you, Laura for your commitment. Everyone looks forward to enjoying your Newsletter! 

 

I hope all you July birthdays celebrated in style. 

 

Our August treats are provided by Trudy de Leon. Thank you! 

 

Diana Cernera 

 
“Don’t let the shadows of yesterday spoil the sunshine of tomorrow. Live for today.” 

- Nandina Morris 
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Dave & Shari Peck having Fun at 
their friend’s 80th birthday party!  

Dave & Shari Peck having      

breakfast at Orwood with Erlyn 

and Rick, past DBCC members! 

                            Shari Peck Celebrating her Birthday                                                      

at Zephyr Grille            &            Beladore Winery, Amador County! 

Laura Hardt Celebrating her 

Birthday with Jerry! 

 

 
Laura Hardt Celebrating her 
Birthday with Family! 

Diana Cernera    

having Fun with 

Friends at her 

Home! 

Craig Daley, Jerry 
& Laura Hardt 
and Roger & 
Mary Hodel     
having Fun at the 
Discovery Bay 
Small Boat       
Dinner Cruise! 
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Joanne Onstad  6/1         Nancy Watrous 6/2        Ron Mize  6/4                  

Elaine Brett  6/5           Bill Montgomery 6/5          Kathy Zickenberg  6/7                           

Karen Murphy  6/13        Sandy Ramos  6/17         Gary  Warren 6/20           

Dave Peck  6/25 

Hi Everyone! 

This Newsletter is dedicated to Bob Anderson.  He was such an amazing man and very much 

loved. We will all miss him.  

The next Newsletter will be dedicated to Marilyn Allen. She was a very caring and loving lady 

and would always help those in need. She even helped me. I’ll talk about how in the next 

Newsletter. We miss you Marilyn. 

I was saddened to hear we lost another member, Roeland DeSterke. My prayers go out to him, his wife, 

family and friends.  He will also be missed.  A Newsletter will be dedicated to him too. 

As some of you already know, a past member, Gary Schultz, also passed away. Sending prayers. 

Although our loved ones are gone, they are truly never gone for they live 

forever in our hearts. 

Brian Enbom 7/6      Bob Anderson 7/6                                
Bernie Realph 7/7      Laura Hardt 7/22   Charlie Wheeler 7/23                 
Shari Peck 7/23      Rich Brunetto 7/29    Lowell Onstad 7/31      

Don Ramos 8/5            Danica Harris 8/11             Wesley Cernera 8/12                    

Ralph Cernera 8/18          Arnold Plonczak  8/25        Susan Anderson 8/26            

Mat Mathews  8/29          Kathleen Craig 8/31 

Jack Parker  9/2          Andreea Constantin-Pau 9/5    Denham Karen Krowl  9/25              

Roeland de Sterke 9/27                              

Justine Sampson  9/29                        Jerry Cellilo 9/29 
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